
 
Martin Luther King March, January 19 

 
Very cold, windy day!  Steve Hood (ST-4) assisted Leesburg Po-
lice officers in traffic control for this annual event.  Steve cov-
ered the Harrison Street – East Market Street intersection.  Due 
to the cold weather, marchers were nearly double-timing and 
the procession reached the Douglass Community Center within 
20 minutes of the march start. 
 
 

 
 

 
Douglass Elementary School PTA Spring Festival, March 9 
 
With the help of Leesburg Police Officers Lotz and Hackney, who transported 
the barrel train to this school event, Support Team members Jan Hepburn, Ray 
Delpesche, and Steve Hood gave rides to the many children attending this 
event! 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Support Team Recognized by Leesburg Town Council 
 
On April 9, Mayor Kelly Burk and the Leesburg Town Council recognized the Leesburg Police Citi-
zens Support Team, Inc. for their volunteerism and years of service to the community with a Proc-
lamation celebrating National Volunteer Week.  Team President Ray Delpesche accepted the proc-
lamation while Team members Maggie Longhurst, Chris Miller, and Steve Hood looked on.  Thank 
you! 
 
 

Leesburg Flower and Garden Festival, April 27 & 28 
 
Big crowd, gusty winds!  Support Team members provided foot patrol at this event.  Raymond 
Delpesche, Maggie Longhurst, Chris Miller, Deb Walczak, Jan Hepburn, and Greg Clark provided the 
extra eyes and ears to assist in helping keep this event safe.  During the event, Jan and Maggie 
were approached by a citizen who had found a woman’s purse in a trash can.  Jan and Maggie took 
the purse to Leesburg police officers at the gazebo and the rightful owner of the purse was found. 
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